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MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 15 
OCTOBER 2013 AT THE ARSIPSO OFFICE, CRPF CAMP, RK 
PURAM, SECT. 7, NEW DELHI 

 

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Association of 

Retired Senior I.P.S. Officers (ARSIPSO) was held on   15/10/2013 

under the chairmanship of Shri A.K. Verma, President.  The following 

others attended: 

 

1. Shri K.M. Singh, Vice President 

2. Shri A.P. Bhatnagar, General Secretary 

3. Shri S. Banerjee, Treasurer 

4. Shri D.N.S. Shrivastava, Member, Executive Committee 

5. Shri Rakesh Jaruhar, Special Invitee 

 

II. It was decided to organize a social cum musical evening soon, in 

consultation with Shri Sankar Sen. 

 

III. It was brought to the notice of the President that Shri Sankar Sen 

has written to India International Centre to jointly hold a seminar on the 

subject (Crimes against women).  Also, that the Executive Committee, in 

its meeting held on 13th July, 2013, had decided to organize the seminar 

jointly with IIC on the topic ‘Imperative of national security and tension it 

creates between observance of law and human rights’.  During 

discussion most of the members felt that the topic suggested by Shri 

Sankar Sen has recently been discussed at various fora a number of 

times, and nothing of much significance is likely to come up in the 
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suggested discussion.  Therefore, we should find out from Delhi Police 

what new measures have been implemented by them and with what 

results.  This topic can be taken up for discussion thereafter, if required.  

Most felt that we should instead take up the topic decided by the 

Executive Committee in its meeting of 13th July, 2013, referred to above. 

   

IV. It was also decided unanimously to increase monthly salary of Shri 

Dleep Mehta, Assistant in ARSIPSO Office, to Rs. 9,000/- (Rupees nine 

thousand only) w.e.f. 1st October, 2013. 

 

V. Suggestion of Shri Rakesh Jaruhar to include ‘Welfare activities 

related to security personnel’ under rules governing Corporate Social 

Responsibility in the new Companies Act 2013 was approved.  Shri 

Rakesh Jaruhar was requested to draft our communication and put up 

for forwarding it to the concerned authority in the Government. 

 

VI. Shri K.K. Mitra’s discussion with Shri A.K. Verma regarding 

matters relating to the Seventh Pay Commission was brought to the 

Executive Committee’s notice by Shri A.K. Verma.  It was decided to 

request Shri K.K. Mitra to prepare the memorandum in this regard 

separately.  Shri Rakesh Jaruhar was requested to list out demand of 

pensioners for forwarding to Department of Personnel & Training 

(Pensions), so that recommendation can be made to DOPT to have a 

reference incorporated in terms of reference to the Seventh Pay 

Commission regarding concern of pensioners.   

 

VII. Shri A.P. Bhatnagar, General Secretary of ARSIPSO, was 

requested to send letter of thanks on behalf of ARSIPSO to Dr. Kiran 
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Bedi for invaluable help she rendered in medical assistance to Shri 

Dleep Mehta, our office Assistant. 

  

 
A.P. Bhatnagar 
General Secretary  
 
 
 


